
Hanoi 

Awarded an honorary doctorate by Vietnam National University in recognition of 

work that I've have done there during the past decade.  

Since 1997 I have initiated and administered a number of programs with VNU: 

several faculty exchanges sponsored by a grant from the US State Department, 

student exchanges, and curriculum and faculty development programs in political 

science and economics.  

My wife, Bonnie, and I lived in Hanoi for more than two years, cumulatively, during 

that time, and I managed to learn Vietnamese. Look forward to many more trips to 

Vietnam in the coming years, and I would be delighted to show any classmates 

around Hanoi if our paths cross there.  


